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Your City Council 
Scanlon News

There will be an increase in water rates effective May on your June billing statement, water will be increasing from $8.09 per 1,000 gallons to $8.49 per 1,000 gallons.
The Park Board purchased some new park equipment last fall and the Park Board is working with Connor Hecht, he would like to head this project up to earn his Eagle Scout Badge.  Connor is the grandson of Linda Holmstrand and the late Ken Holmstrand.  We are looking for volunteers that would like to join in the fun on the weekend of either June 5th or June 19th depending on the weather with putting up the new equipment.  Please contact the City Clerk’s office at 218-879-4578 if you would like to help.
Reminder, when you are raking up your yard and mowing do NOT put leaves and grass onto the city streets or in the ditches, leaves and grass clippings can clog our city sewer system.  It is also very dangerous for people that are out riding bikes and motorcycles.
Just a friendly reminder that all construction on your property (inside and outside your home) require a building permit.  City of Cloquet issues all our permits.
Spring is upon us, it is time to start picking up after your four-legged friends from the winter.  When you are out walking your pets, please bring a bag with you to pick up any deposits they may leave.  You may be responsible for a $25.00 fine if reported for not picking up after your pets.  City of Scanlon has a leash law and all dogs and cats need to be on a leash.
Burning of leaves and garbage is prohibited, please make sure there is not a fire ban before having those backyard fires.
On August 12, 2020 the City Council passed an update to the Public Nuisances Ordinance.  Section 2.8.4 – Compost piles must be fenced or some other kinds of secure enclosure at least 6x6x6 to prevent your compost from blowing into other yards.  Section 2.8.2 – Disposal of Garbage. Owners or occupants of a single dwelling shall employ a licensed collector for the removal of all mixed municipals solid waste from their premises.  Owner or occupants may also remove the mixed municipal solid waste themselves by bringing to a landfill.  Owners or occupants shall not leave municipal solid waste stored in garages, sheds, back yards etc.  From May 1 to October 1 trash needs to be disposed of weekly.  Other month’s trash needs to be disposed of bi-weekly.  The full Public Nuisances Ordinance can be found on our City Web Site www.cityofscanlon.com or you can stop into the City Clerk’s office and pick up a copy.
Want to get involved?  We have one seat open on the Park Board and two seats open on the Planning Commission.  If you are interested please contact the City Clerk’s office at 218-879-4578.
Stay Safe Scanlon City Council
